ORGANIZATION LETTER HEAD


May 1, 2024
RE:  Support for H-8079 and H-8078

To Chairman Abney and Members of the House Finance Committee: 

Your name/Organization name and brief description of organization.

Our state is experiencing a current and projected workforce shortage in many critical areas of health care including primary care, behavioral health care and nursing care.  The shortage reduces access to preventive services, threatens the quality of care, and contributes to increased costs, factors that will exacerbate over time.  

The healthcare workforce shortage has been a concern for several years but hit a crisis stage as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic.  For many years, the failure of the workforce to adequately reflect the racial, ethnic, linguistic and cultural diversity of Rhode Islanders has been acknowledged as a barrier to appropriate care.

A public/private partnership convened by the Executive Office of Health and Human Services has collaborated over the past few years to analyze the workforce problems and propose a “Rhode Ahead” framework for addressing them.
If you /your organization participated on the Rhode Ahead describe your participation and why you participated.

The group emphasized the need to diversify the professional healthcare workforce so there would be more opportunity for culturally and linguistically appropriate care for Rhode Islanders.  Since the paraprofessional workforce is already diverse, the group recommended creating the Ladders to Licensure grant program (H-8078) to provide support for paraprofessionals to pursue higher education degrees and professional licensure while they continue to work.  
Add your own reasons that diversifying the workforce is important.

We also support investing state funds to expand the health professional loan repayment program (H-8079) which will help increase the number of healthcare professionals working in underserved areas of the state. By increasing the number of doctors, mental health professionals, dentists and other critical providers in safety-net practices we enhance access as well as improve the diversity of providers.
Add your own reasons …

These two bills, along with Representative Fogarty’s bills (H-7903 and H-7902) that address the gap in access to primary care, are a clear set of actionable and achievable approaches that will make a demonstrable  difference in strengthening and diversifying the workforce.


Your Name
Contact Information

